
Browning High School  
January Board Report 

2022 
We’re Back! 

 
 
Goal- 

• Finals Week 
• PIR Staff Wellness 
• Award Ceremony 
• Omnicron 
• New Staff 
• Resetting Expectations 

 
Total Enrollment-484 
9th 133 
10th 135 
11th 105 
12th 111 
 
 
 
 

Staff Attendance 
Certified 94% 
Classified 96% 
 
Attendance-57% (down 12%) 
9th 57% 
10th 56% 
11th 51% 
12th 61% 
Home Visits-20 
 
Transfer In: 15 
Transfer Out: 3 
Drop: 8 
Transcripts: 30 
Referrals: 14

 
 

Finals Week & COVID 
Our finals week started immediately the second week of January and our 1st semester ended on January 
17. With the hard hit of Omnicron in the New Year, our students and staff scrambled to make plans for 
review, finals and incompletes. Parents contacted our counselors and attendance clerk up into the next 
semester. We are still working with families to support our students. 
 
PIR Wellness Day 
Mr. Kicking Woman, Ms. Woolf, Dr. Johnson, III and Mr. Bird collaborated to create professional 
development in mindfulness activities for staff focusing on physical, mental, emotional and spiritual 
health. A paint and pour activity was provided and all staff went away with their own painting. As 
organization is also a way to provide mindfulness, teachers were given some time to organize their google 
classrooms for the new semester. Being able to connect with colleagues on a personal level was so 
powerful for all staff. 

 



 

 
Award Ceremony 
Our 1st semester awards ceremony was successful! 260+ award recipients were honored with public 
recognition a certificate, a pass to the game and a praise song. Honor Roll, Citizenship, Classroom, Dual 
Enrollment, and Attendance awards were given by Advisors, teachers, Gear Up staff and the attendance 
clerk. Our students were deserving of the many awards and our student population honored their 
classmates with respectful behavior. 

 
 

New staff 
Since December we have welcomed new staff members: Taylor Crawford ENG 12, Dawn Jones ENG 9/10 
itutor, Julie Alberlan Self Contained itutor, Abigail “Biga” Marshall and Joshlynn Snow TRIO Pre-College 
Advisor. We are utilizing Odysseyware for our World History and World Geography. 
 
Reset Expectations 
A letter was sent with grades explain our resetting of expectations for the 2nd semester and we are 
working diligently with these protocols. 
 
Dual Enrollment  
We have 4 classes at BHS that are Dual Enrollment course for Blackfeet Communtiy College- Biology with 
a lab, College Algebra and History of the Pikanii. Currently we have 31 students enrolled in those courses! 
They will be earning college credits! We have doubled that number from last semester! 
 

We encourage you to see and acknowledge the positives we have going on here at BHS! 
  


